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President’s Report  
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Hi Folks, 

Well what a year it’s been but we’ve managed to make it to the 
end after a horrendous start and middle of the year losing Julie 
to a terrible illness.  Let’s hope that 2019 will be kinder to us all. 

As I said in my report at the AGM, all our Committee have done an amazing job in stepping 
up to take on extra tasks following Julie’s passing and again I extend my thanks to them all 
for an amazing job.   

At last Saturday’s CMC Volunteers ‘Julie Williams’ Family Picnic Day we had a wonderful 
group of people come together, some with their young families to enjoy time together and 
have some fun away from the usual meetings and agendas.  The Campbell Hill Reserve in 
Guildford was a great venue with children’s playground adjacent to the pavilion that we had 
booked.  Our Spit Roast Man served up a tasty buffet of meats, salads, garlic bread and rolls, 
followed by delicious desserts.   

It was a perfect way to end  a very busy year. I took the opportunity to present some CMC 
President’s Awards to folks who have worked extraordinarily well this year. 

Kay De Luca who took on so many jobs to fill the gaps left by Julie. Be it the minutes taking, 
desktop publishing of these Preserves or the program for SSC. Kay took them all on and  
accomplished so many things extremely well.  I also gave special awards to Phil and Sharon 
Williams who did their utmost to help Julie through those very tough last few months of her 
life.  They were all presented with framed copies of an etching of Julie by our oft used crafts-
man of the pen (or pencil in this case) Brian Caldersmith.    Many thanks Brian for your 
amazing efforts. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I recently attended a meeting of the Road Safety Advisory Council with the Minister for 
Roads, Melinda Pavey MP and a number of luminaries with expertise in the area.  A presen-
tation on the World first testing of motorcycle riders’ protective gear. We were told that it is 
so respected around the World that many companies are seeking to bring their gear to NSW 
and have it tested so they can show the worth of their products. Also a presentation regard-
ing parking area signage and speed limits. There are standards for such things but it seems 
that no one follows them. 

It has been a difficult year for me as I try to handle the CVS regos in my slow coach computer 
methods. The numbers have climbed from just under 1,300 vehicles in January to just short 
of 2,500 as I write this. And yet we still hear of cars on HVS which should not be there.  
Hopefully they will be cleaned up soon as the RMS close in on such dubious use of the HVS 
scheme. 

Don’t forget those Clubs that have CVS vehicles need to be Re-Affiliated with CMC prior to 
31st December 2018, otherwise those vehicles won’t be registered!! 

I take this opportunity to wish you one and all a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year and 
trust that you have a safe holiday season as you travel far and wide visiting families and 
friends.  Hope to see you at the General Meeting at Arena Club on Tuesday 29th January 
2019.    

                  Terry Thompson OAM 

          CMC President 
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Prostate cancer isn’t one of the most talked about cancers in Australia. Yet this year, it will kill more men 
than most other cancers and many of those who live with it will be faced with devastating treatment side 
effects. 
 
Prostate Cancer Foundation of Australia (PCFA), the peak national body for prostate cancer in Australia, is 
committed to promoting and funding world leading research into prostate cancer, implementing aware-
ness and advocacy campaigns and supporting men affected by prostate cancer and their families. 
 
PCFA’s goal is for prostate cancer to no longer be a killer, where side effects are minimal and where all 
men impacted by or at risk of prostate cancer are well informed and supported.  
 
The Council of Motor Clubs have been fundraising for 
Prostate Cancer Foundation of Australia for over five 
years and have donated $55,000 during that time, all 
thanks to the efforts of our wonderful members and 
clubs.  
 
CMC would like to thank Clive Heath from Cruise Express 
who donated a fabulous cruise for the Shannons raffle. 
Clive is shown here with Terry Thompson, presenting 
fundraising proceeds to Liz Wynn from Prostate Cancer 
Foundation of Australia.  These funds are helping PCFA in 
changing the future for Australian men and the ones 
they love.  
 
Earlier this year PCFA launched a new ground-breaking 
Australian nuclear medicine trial which is set to revolutionise the treatment of advanced prostate cancer 
in men where their cancer has spread and where other treatment options are no longer viable. This clini-
cal trial has shown promising early results in patients and our researchers believe that if successful, this 
could be a game-changer in the treatment of advanced prostate cancer.  

Such breakthroughs are only possible with the help of committed community supporters like yourselves 
and PCFA wish to thank CMC, the individual clubs and the sponsors for their incredible support. Together 
we can achieve a great deal for men living with prostate cancer and improve outcomes for future  
generations.   

 

If you’d like more information about prostate cancer, or if you’d like to establish your own fundraising  
activities, please email Victoria at PCFA victoria.milner@pcfa.org.au. 
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YOUR CMC COMMITTEE FOR 2019 WAS RECENTLY ELECTED AT THE 

AGM HELD ON 27TH NOVEMBER 2018 

Position Elected Email 

Executive Committee     

President Terry Thompson cmc.nsw.president@gmail.com  

Vice President Tony De Luca cmc.nsw.vicepres@gmail.com  

General Secretary Karen Symington cmc.nsw.sec@gmail.com  

Treasurer/Affiliations Kay De Luca cmc.nsw.finance@gmail.com 

General Committee     

ACMC President Tony O’Donnell louton18@hotmail.com  

Membership Secretary Lester Gough cmc.nsw.members@gmail.com  

Chief Judge Terry Bebbington cmc.nsw.judges@gmail.com  

OHS/Risk Management Evan Jones evanj@optusnet.com.au  

AHMF Delegate Terry Thompson cmc.nsw.president@gmail.com  

SSC /Committee Bob Adby radby@bigpond.com 

SSC/Committee Boyd Symington boyd.symington@bigpond.com  

Website/Trophy Manager Ian Andersen webmaster@councilofmotorclubs.org.au  

Events/Tours Lynelle Titcume tickostours@optusnet.com.au  

The Secretary’s Role is being split up into the following roles: 

General Secretary—Karen Symington  Affiliations & Renewals—Kay De Luca 

Minutes Secretary— currently being carried out by Kay De Luca.  Looking for someone to take on this position—6 General 

Meetings per year and 6 Committee Meetings per year.  Assistance will be provided by Evan Jones and Kay De Luca. 

Desktop Publishing & Media Liaison—currently Kay De Luca is handling Desktop (The Preserves both periodicals and the 

hard copy August Preserve).  Looking for someone to take on this role. 

If you are interested in joining the CMC Committee to take on one of these roles, please contact : 

Kay 0410 688 886 - cmc.nsw.finance@gmail.com  OR Terry 0409 992 971— cmc.nsw.president@gmail.com 

The Next Meeting will be at 7:30 pm on Tuesday 29th January 2019 

at Arena Sports Club, 140 Rookwood Road, Yagoona 

Committee Meetings General Meetings & AGM 
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Protecting the future of our past  

 

 

 

 

Motor vehicles played a major role in the physical, economic and social development of Australia.  The 

Foundation is dedicated to the protection of that heritage by – 

 Recording and cataloguing the heritage and history of the use of motor vehicles for transportation and mobility; 

 Collecting, preserving and exhibiting items of significance to this motoring heritage, for the benefit of the community; 

 Establishing a viable resource centre for research and study into the impact and influence of motoring in Australia; 

 Fostering public awareness and interest, by developing seminars, programs and publications to educate Australians in 

this heritage; 

 Creating an educational resource for universities, TAFE colleges, schools, academics and historians;  it will be the  

Australian nucleus for the automotive and advertising industries, journalists, preservationists and inventive  

entrepreneurs; and it will be the focal point for the 780 car clubs and a centre for community engagement; 

 Connecting with and participating digitally with the many overseas foundations and heritage centres having similar  

objectives. 

The Company is established as a not-for-profit corporation, registered as a charity, whose purpose is to 

advance the culture and heritage of Australia’s motoring history. 

www.australianmotorheritagefoundation.org    

A.C.N. 615 709 254 
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OTHER VENUES FOR NATIONAL MOTORING HERITAGE DAY 

SUNDAY 19TH MAY 2019 
MORE DETAILS TO FOLLOW: 

Australian Motorlife Museum, 94 Darkes Road, Kembla Grange 

Museum of Fire,  1 Museum Drive, Penrith 

Fagan Park, Arcadia Road, Galston 

East Kurrajong Hobby & Motor Show, School of Arts, East Kurrajong 

Campbelltown Steam Museum & Machinery Museum, Menangle Rd, Gilead 

Toukley Village Green organised by Central Coast Historic Car Club. 

http://www.councilofmotorclubs.org.au/


Guidelines for Club Committee 

Hand-over & How to Download Minutes & Magazines 

These details should be kept with your Club Secretary or Public Officer and handed 

to the new Committee following your AGM or at a time immediately following any 

committee changes. 

The Committee of the CMC has identified some issues around club contact details, which are stored on 

our database, as being incorrect. This means some emails aren’t getting to some of our clubs. 

If you aren’t getting emails from us it’s possible that your details are incorrect OR your computer is treat-

ing our emails as SPAM. To overcome this, you need to check your Junk Mail Folder and if you find an 

email in there from us you will need to right-click on the message, then click on Junk Email and select 

Add sender to safe senders list, this should overcome the SPAM issue. 

We are aware that at the time of the CMC affiliation renewal each year (31st December), your club's 

details may well be correct. However, your contact details and / or the details of your Executive Com-

mittee may change during the year for various reasons. 

In order to assist your club with handover to a new committee, or Public Officer we offer a few sugges-

tions below. 

We sincerely hope that your kind assistance with this issue will alleviate some of the discrepancies, 

which appear each year in our records, and will allow us to keep you informed of important issues in a 

timely manner. 

In order that RMS records for your club are kept up to date, the Council suggests that the details re-

garding any Executive Committee changes should also be advised to the Roads & Maritime Service as 

soon as possible. This service has been relocated from Grafton.  Please call the RMS or visit their website 

for details. This is especially important if your club has vehicles on HVS. Failure to inform them may result 

in an application for registration being refused.  You must also advise NSW Fair Trading (13 32 20) of your 

Public Officer and/or address changes. 

Guidelines Note: Affiliation Renewals are due on 31st December each year. 

As soon as possible following any changes, we would ask that you notify changes of the following to the 

CMC at cmc.nsw.sec@gmail.com 

HOW TO DOWNLOAD MINUTES FROM THE WEBSITE 

Please note the minutes are not usually on the website until 14 days following a General Meeting. 

Instructions on how to download minutes from the website are as follows: 

Go to the Website: at www.councilofmotorclubs.org.au 

Select: "Document Centre" then "Minutes" 

HOW TO DOWNLOAD THE MAGAZINE FROM THE WEBSITE 

Go to the Website: at www.councilofmotorclubs.org.au 

On the front page you will see “The Preserve - click here >>>>> 

This will open the magazine and you can read it on line or save it to your computer. 

If you have any problems with these procedures please contact the Secretary, Karen Symington, at 

cmc.nsw.sec@gmail.com 

Executive Committee: 

President   

Vice President/Treasurer 

Secretary / Public Officer  

HCRS Registrar 

Contact Details: 

First point of contact i.e. one email address only, or 

postal address.   Website address (if you have one). 

Email & phone contacts only, for one or two dele-

gates who will attend CMC general meetings. 
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OASIS CLUB  

CHRISTMAS PARTY 

NEPEAN ROWING CLUB 

4TH DECEMBER 2018 



   

Norm Beechey and Ian Geoghegan—Monaro v Mustang 



Welcome to the most important date on my calendar – the week of Saturday 28th March to Friday 3rd 

April 2020. 
If you have even a passing interest in veteran, vintage and historic motoring, I suggest you put this into your diary, 
calendar, your phone or write it on your wall. This is the one event you will not want to miss! 
The festival we have planned for you is not "just another rally", not even a variation of the traditional rally. If you have 
been to Cooly Rocks, Chrysler's on the Murray, Golden Oldies Tours or Bay to Birdwood you will know there is more 
than one way to skin a cat. We are turning tradition on its ear; we are giving you something new, fresh, family-fun 
and affordable. We will showcase the fantastic motoring roads, scenery and attractions Albury-Wodonga districts on 
the Murray have to offer and, more importantly, we will have fun! 
We have started with a clean slate. Most of the committee putting together this Festival have never organised a na-
tional event. We have no preconceived ideas of what should or shouldn’t or can or can’t be done. We have the atti-
tude of, "Why can't it be done!" We will deliver to you, a festival you will not want to miss! 
We know John does not wish to cover the same ground in his 1908 Renault as I will cover in my 1970 Morgan yet 
both are eligible. We need to cater for both vehicles to make it enjoyable for the drivers and passengers, therefore 
there will be shorter and longer routes available. 
We start from the same location each day. The SS&A Club in Albury (The Albury Sailors Soldiers & Airmen's Club 
Limited) is our base for the festival. SS&A Club will open their outdoor dining area each morning and have barista-
trained staff to provide coffees, etc. for purchase before you hit the road. They will also have a daily BBQ breakfast 
special, e.g. 2 egg and bacon rolls for the price of 1, with any coffee purchase. 
Like the ages of our cars we have a wide range of age in entrants and passengers. Lets be honest, the type of enter-
tainment which keeps me enthused is going to be quite different to what many others may enjoy. The layout of the 
SS&A Club lends itself perfectly to having a variety of entertainment, activities, bars and food every night. 
This is an international event. Most of us have friends overseas involved in the old car movement. Tell them about 
the Festival. Convince them to come along. Make it easy for them; lend them one of your spare vehicles. We already 
have attendees from Singapore. It will be great to welcome entrants from several other countries also. 
Please email our flyer to anybody who may be interested. Email it to your friends overseas also. 

      LET THE FESTIVAL BEGIN!! 
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